
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB150 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 

 

2. Patron: Suetterlein 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Certain warning light units. 

 

5. Summary: Increases the number of warning light units from two to four that a member of a 

fire department, volunteer fire company, volunteer emergency medical services agency, and 

any police chaplain may equip one vehicle owned by him. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Preliminary. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: The Department of State Police (VSP) does not anticipate a fiscal 

impact as a result of this proposed legislation on the agency. The Department of Fire 

Programs did not anticipate a fiscal impact on the agency. Additionally, the proposed bill is 

not expected to have a fiscal impact on other state agencies. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Department of State Police, 

Department of Fire Programs, and Department of Health 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments: The companion bill is HB15.  


